
 

 

St. James’ RC School Council Meeting 

Monday 6th February 2023 

 

 
 

Pupils present:   

 

Rec: Jaxton 

Year 2: Hugo 

Year 3: Ava 

Year 4: Francesca 

Year 5: Oscar 

Year 6: Emily and Adam 

 

Mrs Weeks started the meeting with a prayer for Children’s Mental Health Week 

 

Mrs Weeks welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

 

The children were asked what they wanted to discuss at the meeting and they asked if all the 

children in school could be reminded: 

 

 not to linger in the toilets as some children seemed to stay in the toilets chatting for 

quite a while; 

 not to play at shaking the wobble bench in KS2 to try and shake people off it. 

 

KS2 said that they were very pleased with their new tables and asked if everyone could be 

reminded to look after them.  

 

Emily asked if a Book Club could be started where children could go to discuss books and be 

given recommendations. A book swap was also suggested. Mrs Weeks thought that both of 

these ideas were excellent idea and that she would speak to Mrs Connolly.  

 

It was asked if the school could do a cake sale for the British Heart Foundation and the group 

discussed whether a sale of something healthy would be better if they were supporting The 

British Heart Foundation.  

 



 

 

The children wondered if they could help improve The Prayer Garden. Mrs Weeks thought that 

this was a very good idea and said that she would speak to Mrs Wilson about what could be 

done. The children suggested repainting the cross, planting bulbs and adding wind chimes to the 

trees.  

 

The children wanted to remind everyone to turn lights off around the school if they are not 

needed during the day.  

 

Mrs Weeks thanked everyone for attending the meeting.   

 

 

  

 

 

 


